April 2018 Newsletter

Spring Election & Board of Review

### **Notice of Assessments**

The staff from Tyler Technologies has already started field property reassessing. Notice of Assessments will be sent out by Tuesday, May 1, 2018.

## **Open Book Meeting Dates**

Open Book dates are set for Thursday, May 10th and May 17th from 3:00-6:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the Municipal Building, 31275 W County Road K. **Appointments are required.**As a reminder, Open Book refers to the time during which the entire Assessment Roll, which is the detailed listing of the assessed value of all properties in the Village, is made available to the public. At times, changes can be made without use of the formal Board of Review process.

#### **Board of Review**

Board of Review is scheduled for Tuesday, June 19, 2018, from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. in the Board Room of the Municipal Building, 31275 W County Road K.

Appointments are required. You must complete and turn in the following forms 48 hours prior to the first meeting of the Board of Review: Notice of Intent to File Objection and Objection for Real Property Assessment. These forms and the Property Assessment Appeal Guide for Wisconsin Real Property Owners can be found on our website:

http://chenequa.org/departments/assessor/board -of-review/

# VILLAGE OF CHENEQUA OFFICIAL NOTICE

# SPRING ELECTION LOCATION, HOURS OF POLLING PLACE AND BOARD OF CANVASSERS

The polls will be open for the Spring Primary to be held on April 3, 2018, from 7:00 AM to 8:00 PM. Voting will take place at the Chenequa Village Hall located at 31275 W County Road K in the Village of Chenequa. Polling place is accessible to elderly and disabled voters.

At the close of Election Day, pursuant to the provisions of Wis. Stat. §19.84, the Election Inspectors will convene as a joint meeting of the Municipal Board of Canvassers for the purpose of conducting the municipal canvass pursuant to Wis. Stat. §§7.51 and 7.53(1). This meeting will be open to the public pursuant to Wis. Stat. §§19.81-89.

If needed, the Municipal Board of Canvassers will also hold a meeting at 4:00 p.m. in the Village Office to process and count late-arriving provisional ballots (if any) that arrived in our office by mail on Friday, March 30, 2018.

Pamela Ann Little Village Clerk-Treasurer Phone: 262-367-2239